The Sheridans



Sandra Frankie

Missionaries in North Dakota to the Chippewa Indians

Planting Churches

Ps_122:1...I was glad when they said unto me, Let us go into the house of the LORD.

Winning Souls

Pro 11:30 ...He that winneth souls is wise

Training Nationals

2Ti 2:2 And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also.

Reaching the World Mark 16:15... Go ye into all the

world... Go ye into all the

Sent By Rome Baptist Temple PO Box 1023 Rome GA 30162 706-232-8969

Sent through



PO Box 519 Braselton GA 30517-0519 706-654-2818 Dear Pastors and Praying Friends:

It has been a strange few months for our world and here as well. With the Covid 19 virus much of the nation was shut down including Churches. North Dakota was not hit very hard with the virus so the Governor never shut everything down. A few modifications to restaurants etc. We never quit having church although many of our folks didn't come. We scrambled to set up livestreaming on Facebook and those that didn't come watched the services. It took me a while to get it set up and working right since I am not a technological person and had never succumbed to the Facebook craze like most of the world but we got it going. I had to get a new phone to be able to livestream. I guess that shows everyone how old fashioned I am.

As the virus crept into our county most people quit coming to church. But, at the time I write this letter, we only had 6 cases and 4 of them have recovered and 2 of them were recent. So slowly most have come back to church although there are still several who are watching on the internet.

Even though church has been slow and we postponed all of our special days we have seen some spiritual growth. One family who were recently saved and would miss church every once in a while have now started coming to both services on Sunday. Some parents are still not letting their teens come to church because of the virus but some of the teens told me Sunday that they actually shouted at their parents to let them go to church. Although I applaud their desire to come to church, I told them that they should be obedient to their parents and not shout at them.

Since we had to cancel our annual Easter special day and fellowship and had nothing for Mother's day nor Memorial day, I told everyone we would try to combine all of these things on Father's day and have a big day at church and have a cookout. Right now we are doing things one day at a time. We will see.

Matt and Krista, my daughter and her husband have not been able to come for a few months now. They live in Canada and the border is shut down. They are our music leaders so music has suffered in the church with some of us trying to do the best we can with our limited knowledge and talent for music. I told everyone I would be glad to sing and they said if I did they would stay home and watch it on the internet where they can turn the volume off.

We are now trying to get a couple of other projects started. We had started building a handicapped accessible bathroom but that stopped when the virus came to town. Hopefully we can get that going again. Also our concrete front steps are crumbling and we had finally got the go ahead on starting replacing them but it has been hard to find someone to do it. We have the money to do both of these projects but we can't seem to get it started. Spring has arrived and everyone is busy with cleaning up from the winter and doing projects at home. With 8 or 9 months of winter I guess I can understand. We will get it done soon though. I wish I had more to report but as I said things were kind of slow. We are hanging in there though and are still looking for the soon return of our Lord. Thank you for all you do for us and may the lord bless you all.

The Sheridan's to the Chippewa Indians in North Dakota

The Sheridan's